
CHARITABLE FUNDS 

‘A committee was formed for the purpose of raising Funds to relieve those in 

want…’ (Letter re Hull Fishermen’s Widows and Orphans Fund, 9 Jan 1895 ) 

Fact: In 1801 a subscription was started to help the families of Hull seafarers 

being held as prisoners of war during the Napoleonic Wars with France  

Hull Advertiser and Exchange Gazette, 24 Jan 1801 

Hull Advertiser and Exchange Gazette, 17 Sep 1814 

Hull Packet, 1 Sep 1823 



During the 18th and 19th centuries there 

was no  welfare state.  

 

If times got really hard, the only place to 

turn was the workhouse, which was little 

more than a prison for the poor. 

 

Injured seafarers, and the widows and 

orphans of deceased seafarers, were 

often reliant on charitable handouts to 

help make ends meet if they wanted to 

stay together and in their own homes.  

Fact: A Hull Fishermen’s Widows and Orphans Relief Fund was established in the wake of severe gales in 

1883, which cost the lives of many fishermen 

Request sent to the Mayor 

of Hull, notice of meeting, 

and scheme for distribution 

Relates to the Hull 

Fishermen’s Widows and 

Orphans Fund  

1884 [C WM/138] 



Subscriptions, collections and 

benefit events were often arranged 

following a major disaster resulting 

in a large loss of life.  

 

Following particularly bad storms, a 

significant wreckage, or during times 

of war, it was common to find 

newspaper advertisements of such 

charitable efforts to aid the families 

of lost and stranded seafarers. 

 

Subscriptions were usually raised by 

a committee of local civic figures, 

often including the mayor of the 

town.  

 

Collections were held during 

services in chapels and churches 

that were closely associated with 

the seafaring community.  

 

Local business owners and 

entrepreneurs would also make 

donations to such funds by holding 

benefit evenings and charity events. 

Fact: As a result of the loss of life caused by mines during the 

First World War, a Hull Minesweepers’ Widows and Orphans 

Fund was established to provide financial aid to the victims’ 

families 

Letters to the Mayor of Hull, 1895 [C WM/184] 

Letter to the manager of the Tivoli Theatre, 1919 [C DITT/2/9] 


